
   We recently had a church-wide visioning meeting after church on 
Sunday.  After sharing a wonderful lunch together, we began to think 
about where Wesley UMC is right now.  The group was invited to 
share words they would use to describe the current reality at Wesley 
UMC.  As I listened to the words shared, there was a mixture of     
celebration and appreciation, but also sadness.  Here are some of  

the words that were said to describe Wesley: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some of these descriptors are hard to hear; they are painful reminders that the 
church today is not the same as the church 40-years ago.  But, as difficult as it is to  
hear some of these descriptors, they are also honest.  They are realistic and heart-felt        
observations about where we are as a church family right now.  The good news, of 
course, is that we donôt have to stay here; God is not done with us yet! 

The beauty of a strategic planning or visioning process is that it forces us to look 
honestly at our current reality, but it does so in a way that also encourages us to look to 
the future.  A visioning process invites us to dream again, to let ourselves imagine all of 
the ñwhat-ifsò that could be in our future.  If you werenôt able to attend the meeting after 
church in June, fear not, because it was the first of many conversations that will happen 
over the coming months. 

I will leave you with an opportunity to imagine where you want to see Wesley in  
the future.  If you were at the meeting, youôll recognize this, and if you werenôt there,  
this will allow you to participate in the conversation as well.  Think about five-years     
from now, and think of a newspaper headline about Wesley UMC ï so, essentially,      
imagine what Wesley UMC might be known for five years from now.  And, if you come 
up with any headlines, by all means please send them my way via email! 

        Grace and peace, 

          

¶ family 
¶ dwindling 
¶ stagnant 
¶ praying 
¶ trying 
¶ very old 
¶ no children 
¶ no youth 
¶ active in the community 
¶ home for veterans 

¶ warm  
¶ few people 
¶ relational 
¶ love one another 
¶ tight-knit group 
¶ too compartmentalized 
¶ loving 
¶ giving  
¶ struggling to share Jesus 
¶ incredibly talented people 



 
Wesley United  

Methodist Church 
Mission Statement: 

! 
 

 
 

 

826 NW 23rd Avenue 
Gainesville, FL 
32609 

Office: 372-2845 
Fax: 372-9544 

 
We are on Facebook!!! 

 
Pastorôs E-mail: 

PastorSarah@wumc.cfcoxmail.com 
 
 

Secretaryôs E-mail: 
Terri Manche 

secretary@wumc.cfcoxmail.com 
 
 

Witness Articles E-mail: 
Sharren Gibbs 
sharren2@cox.net 

Deadline for articles: 15th of each 
month 

 
Website: 

www.WesleyUMCon23.org 
 
 

Weekly Sunday Activities 
 

Sunday School 
Adult Ages @ 9:30AM 
Worship @ 10:45AM 
(Sanctuary) 

 

Come join Pastor Sarah from noon to 1:00PM in the 
Conference Room on Tuesdays.  We 
discuss a variety of themes and topics, 
but there is always rich discussion.  All 
are welcome and we would love to 
have you join us!  

Yes, the Pumpkin Patch is returning to Wesley!  We 
have requested a partial load, and our drop off date is 
9:00 AM on Saturday, October 12

th
.  We will post the 

sign-up sheets for the Great Unload as well as the daily     
schedule in the narthex. The pumpkins will be on      
pallets instead of on the ground this time.  We have a 
committee in place to organize the patch but we will 

need muscle power to unload ...  
so think of friends, neighbors, children or grands       

who could help.   

Your back and knees will SO appreciate them.  



 

Barbara Baldwin Micke Bergeron 

Agnes Burke Carolyn Clarke 

Joan Croft Betty Dees 

John Easter Rachelle Hines 

Sonya Hodges Cindy Holmes 

Barb Loehr Paula Mathis 

Beth Loehr-Moody Billy Moring 

Clydia Reichert Sonny Robertson 

Beth Senn Dale Smith 

Polly Teele George Winburn Clarence Witt 

Wesley United Methodist Women will have a General Meeting on Saturday,       
September 14th at 10:00 AM.  We will have a speaker from 
Sira/Embrace Grace.  Sira offers services for women, such as 
sonograms, at little or no cost.  They have partnered with Em-
brace Grace to offer spiritual based programs for women.  
The general meeting will follow the speaker. 

    Blessings, 
      Yvonne Hodges. 

HELP WANTED 

An additional sound tech for Wesley UMC 

Contact Linda Nosko, Pastor Sarah, or Terri Manche 

 

:NT½KK G@UD @ QDRDQUDC RD@S VHSG @ AHQCR-eye view of the service 
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT 
Youôve seen bits and pieces of these activities all year long, 

but this month we turn our focus to the ways that Wesley UMC contributes to the 
well-being of our local community.  These are in no special order whatsoever... 

¶ Blessing Bags:  Personal care items, snacks, and clean t-shirt are packaged, 
ready to hand out to those in need. 

¶ BOGO food basket for Bread of the Mighty Food Bank 

¶ Neighborhood Thank You Program:  our good cooks bake cookies for nearby 
schools (JJ Finley, Sidney Lanier, Gainesville High School, Metcalfe Elementary, 
Glen Springs Elementary, Westwood Middle School, and Stephen Foster Elemen-
tary), Fire Station #5, and the police station 

¶ Mentoring students and supporting teachers at Metcalfe Elementary School.  See 
the article on page 6 for ways you can help. 

¶ Whitie Tightiesðcollection of new underwear and socks for children and adults 
for Arbor House, St. Francis House, Grace Market Place, and the Stephen Foster  
Elementary School clinic.  

¶ Prayer Shawl ministry:  Knitted or crocheted shawls are blessed and given to 
those in need of a ñwarm fuzzyò 

¶ Random Acts of Kindness:  Small cards can be handed out to let a person know 
that someone from Wesley UMC has performed an act of kindness for them 

¶ Benevolence Fund:  Help both church members and members of community with 
funds when an emergency occurs 

¶ Alachua Girls Academy/Steadfast Ministries ministers to teenage girls at risk. 

¶ Girl Scouts of Americaðone troop has been meeting here for three years; we     
hope to add more this school year. 

¶ Veteran Support CommitteeðWe help provide necessities for veterans           
transitioning from homelessness, Veteran Moms Support Group, Wesley       
Whittlers, Neighborhood Garden, with more plans every day. 

Iôm sure Iôve forgotten something, but the deadline for publication is approaching so   
I must get this out!  Give generously! 



Metcalfe Elementary School:   

¶ School starts on August 12, and our School Supplies Drive for Metcalfe Elemen-
tary is in full swing.  We already have 30 of the white portfolios they requested for 
the students, some glue sticks, dry erase markers, and pencils.  Keep óem coming! 

¶ We will provide a boxed lunch for teachers and staff on Tuesday, August 6th at 
12:00 Noon in the Media Center.  We need volunteers to come at 11:30 to help set 
up and serve the meals from Jasonôs Deli in the Oaks Mall Plaza.  Contact Cindy 
Holmes for more information. 352-373-1279 or 352-256-9485.  

¶ The school would really appreciate more volunteers to work with students on a 
regular basis.  Three volunteers are returning from last year...Chris Blake, Sharren 
Gibbs, and Nancy Slaydon.  Your time will be well-spent and youôll be so loved by 
the students and teachers.  I serve on the School Advisory Council. 

¶ I hope everyone saw the article featuring Mrs. Rolle, Principal, in the Gainesville 
Sun.  A copy is posted on the bulletin board in the Narthex. 

 

 Thank you for all your generosity in providing for people in our community!    
The BoGo Basket (35 pounds already for July), the supplies for the Alachua Girl's    
Academy, supplies for our veterans, items for the Blessing Bags, and things for the 
Birthday Bags.  We need boxes of cake mixes, cans of icing, and 9òx13" disposable 
aluminum pans.  If youôre so moved, candles, curling ribbon, and balloons are also 
appreciated.  I get the bags and toy items so they are all the same.  The cart in the 
Narthex is available for dropping off your items on Sundays. 

 

A big THANK YOU to our Cookie Cooks for the Community: 
¶ Gainesville High School - Paula Mathis 
¶ Westwood Middle School - Sena Bergeron 
¶ Sidney Lanier School - Donna Dotts 
¶ Glen Springs Elementary School - Denise Pompili 
¶ Metcalfe Elementary School - Jan Ripley 
¶ Stephen Foster Elementary School - Janis Bishop 
¶ Gainesville Police Department - Sharren Gibbs 
¶ Fire Station #5 - Kitty Manasco 
         Cindy Holmes 

It wonôt be long now!  Start looking forward to the following 
dates:  September 13

th 
at the Red Onion, October 4

th 
at  

Cedar River, and November 15
th
 and December 6

th at 
the 

Weseman home
.
  Make notes on your calendar now! 




